Purpose: Recharge Mechanism for Units Providing UARC Support

Source:  Meeting with UARC Staff 11/7/03 and Internal Audit

It was agreed that the campus would charge the UARC for services in the following ways:

1. Percentage of staff time.  The employee will be providing services to the UARC on a regular basis.  The workload can also be reasonably estimated.  In this case, the employee’s payroll cost will be charged through PPS by a percentage of their time directly charged to the UARC FOAPAL.  The employee should also keep track of the time that they spend each month on UARC tasks.  This should be used to verify if the estimate of time spent on UARC activities was correctly estimated.  The employee should be spending, at a minimum, the percent of time being charged to the UARC.  If this is not the case, expenses charged to the URAC must be adjust to reflect actual effort or time worked.  If there is a significant difference in percent actually worked for several months (approximately 5 percent or more off), the percentage charged to the UARC should be adjusted.  These staff should complete PAR reports in the same manner as other staff who charge their time to federal contract or grant research projects.  
2. Actual hours worked.  The person working on unique services for the UARC should submit weekly time sheets documenting the hours worked each day for the UARC with a short description of the task.  (Example:  developing on-line training program for UARC).  The UARC will charge the project for the staff time and benefit cost only.  The charge will be handled as a TOE to the FOAPAL for the employee’s salary and benefit costs.   Staff charging their time directly to the UARC are those staff whose services for the UARC are variable and potentially infrequent so that a straight percentage charge in PPS is not easily estimated.  Additionally, the employee’s unit should not be receiving any indirect overhead funding nor have the salary expenses already included in the indirect costing pool.  The UARC is paying indirect charges for each dollar of direct project expense.  Services such as internal audit should already be covered with the indirect charges and providing a direct charge would thus constitute a duplication of charges to the Federal government.
3. Direct Recharge for Auxiliary Enterprise Staff:  Those staff who provide services to the UARC from Recharge units may charge an approved recharge rate to the UARC.  Accordingly, auxiliary enterprises such as the printing plant or CATS may charge the UARC an hourly rate that includes salary, benefits, and overhead cost for the provision of services to the UARC.  Equipment, supplies, and other administrative costs of the Auxiliary enterprises are not included in the campus indirect recharge rate and thus would not equal a duplicate charge to the federal government.  However, recharge units must insure that their approved rates do not include any federally unallowable costs such as charges for reserves for equipment replacement or incur a profit on their charges.  If any federally unallowable costs are included in the normal recharge rate, the unit must to charge the UARC a separate federal rate that does not include the unallowable costs or refund the UARC periodically a percent of UARC recharges equal to the unallowable costs in the Auxiliary Enterprise Rate.  

 * * *
